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SYDNEY NORTH WEST ZONE 10 BOWLING ASSOCIATION
P.O. Box 69, Thornleigh NSW 2120 E-mail:  secretary@zone10.org.au Web Address: www.zone10.org.au
President: William Sutcliffe,  Email: president@zone10.org.au
Secretary: Michael Schwarcz, Mob: 0412 948 769: 9034 4539, Email: secretary@zone10.org.au

MINUTES
Management Committee Meeting
12th August 2015
1.  ATTENDANCES: 
CLUBS:  15 
EXECUTIVE:    
W Sutcliffe, L Watkins, M Harry, M Schwarcz

LIFE MEMBERS: Nil
2. NEW DELEGATES:
Richard Goggin (Denistone Sports)

3. APOLOGIES:  
W Phillips, Jim Woods, David Nelson, Brett Hughes 
4. BEREAVEMENTS
Lawrence Buckley (Castle Hill)
HOSPITALISED MEMBERS
 William Climpson (Castle Hill) 
Frank Coulson (Dundas Sports)
5. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MONTH’S MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING

Minutes of 10 June Management (not tabled)

6. CORRESPONDENCE INWARDS
Letters:
Merrylands Re Boundary
Bowls NSW Re Boundary!

Zone 12 Re Boundary
The Greens, The Entrance Re State Inter Zone Information

Zone 15 cancellation of Zone match 

SMC–Change of date for C of C to 16:19 November
7. CORRESPONDENCE OUTWARD
Letters Re Boundary 

Bowls NSW 

Merrylands

The Greens, The Entrance Re State Inter-Zone information 

Zone 11 Cancellation of Zone match
8. PRESIDENT’S REPORT
State Pennants for 2015, are over for another year. Please refer Match Committee Report for  the full details.
Disappointment for Dundas Sports in the No.2, going down in the final by the solitary shot , but congratulations on bringing  home the Runner-Up Flag for 2015.-well done., also Northmead in the No.7’s, who shared a similar fate , still  very  proud, with Runners-Up Flag,  to  prove  it.  Merrylands No. 1’s, unfortunately going down in semi-final.
Thanks and congratulations to Northmead & Merrylands Clubs, for hosting the No. 6 Pennant   finals this year.

The many glowing tributes from visiting Clubs, acknowledged the effective organisation, by the respective Clubs Bowls Co-Ordinators, and their large band of helpers.

Merrylands continue strenuous efforts on the boundary matter, in an endeavour to remain with us.   Zone Secretary will provide up-date, on last known developments.

Our Inter Zone side for N.S.W. Championships, to be held at The Entrance, 12th to  14th September, has been announced, with our best wishes for  success, in that  event.

9. TREASURERS REPORT MAY  2015 – Warren Phillips
Key points are as follows:

ZONE BALANCE SHEET:

· The Term Deposit for $50,000.00 has been rolled over until 18th August’15 @ 2.60% interest.

Zone Profit & Loss

· Pennant entries are marginally up on Budget but below last year.

· Mid-Week 5 A Side entries are up on Budget and last year. 

· Zone Championship Income is down on budget as we had poor entry numbers in the Zone Fours, Triples, Pairs and Singles this year.

· General Expenses are higher than budget as costs for Zone Uniforms were above our original plans.

· Secretarial expenses are below budget as our Annual Report was prepared electronically rather than a paper printed version and the IT and Web Costs are lower than expected.

· Costs are above budget for all Championships due to cost increases for both flags and badges.

· We continue to manage our costs effectively as all other expense categories are around or under budget.

10. SECRETARY’S REPORT
In the last few months a lot of time has been spent by your executive in trying to make sure that Merrylands Bowling Club stays in Zone 10. With meetings with Merrylands, Zone 12, and Bowls NSW. I would like to especially thank Geoff Went, President of Zone 12 with his assistance in convincing Bowls NSW that Merrylands is essential to the wellbeing of Zone 10 both financially and providing players for the Zone events.

I also spent sometime in being controlling body for the Grade 6 Pennant Finals. I would like to congratulate both Northmead and Merrylands in the manner they ran the event. I especially would like to thank Brett Hughes from Northmead and Jo Ivanic from Merrylands for their outstanding effort in bringing to competition to such a successful end.

2016 Pennants
The concept of playing 2016 Grade 1 State Pennants in conferences has been published. The concept expands on the playing of the Metropolitan Grade 1 competition in 2015. 

All Grade 1 clubs have been requested to respond to SMC to advise whether they wish to be retained in the Grade 1 competition, or regressed to Grade 2. Grade 2 clubs have been asked to advise whether they wish to be included in the Grade 1 competition. In each case the clubs to participate will be determined in accordance with COP. SMC has focused on Grade 1 in the belief that most areas already have a strong Grade 2 competition and that the sides that are regressed from Grade 1 will further strengthen those Grade 2 competitions. 

2016 Conditions of Play 
SMC has begun reviewing COP, taking into account submissions received, and should have draft ready for Board before before end of August. 

2015 Champion of Club Champions 
BA advised that National Squad will be involved in the Asia Pacific Championships. Thus dates for the NSW Champion of Club Champions Singles and Pairs have been changed to avoid clashes with the commitments of the National Squad, and to avoid the possibility of denying players the chance to compete. Bowls NSW wishes to ensure that the event features the best players in NSW, and recognises that the NSW Champion of Club Champions Singles winner qualifies to compete in the National Champion of Champions Singles and ultimately the World Champion of Champions. The NSW Champion of Club Champions Singles and Paris will now be played at Port Macquarie City BC on 16-19 November: 16-17 November - Champion of Club Champions Pairs and 18-19 November - Champion of Club Champions Singles. 

2015 Club Challenge 
Club Challenge entry forms have been released. 2015 Club Challenge features a change in format and introduction of a platinum division with the intention of attracting elite players and also to have those elite players out of the gold division, making it a more attractive prospect to enter for the "ordinary" Grade 1 and Grade 2 clubs. 

11. ZONE COUNCILOR’S REPORT
11.1

Zone 9 Delegate provided a summary of details of discussion, namely that officers were acknowledged as being top class enthusiastic men in presenting their messages.

(ii) some country clubs and Zones had not seen RBMs and were made aware of how they should make contact.

(iii) a great deal of subject emphasis and far out of proportion to need, was in relation to juniors.!

(iv) efforts of RBMs had not resulted in any increase in playing numbers that numbers continue to fall 
(v) RBMs needed to be better prepared by their management in ways of assisting and encouraging clubs in lifting player numbers.
11.2 STATE MATCH COMMITTEE PRESENTATION Reference Document:
2016 State Pennants Proposed Competition Structure Grade.
The review of the Grade 1 State Pennant competition was conducted with aim of producing
sustainable, quality competitions throughout NSW. Initial stage of restructuring was the 
introduction of the combined metro competition in 2015 which was well received. SMC has
submitted a system of five conferences with State finals to comprise qualifiers from each of 
conferences the basic idea being a competition between people geographically linked. All
clubs to receive info on proposed framework with feedback deadline of end July and hopefully
competition framework in place following 2015 State finals SMC to be controlling body for No 1 Pennants but Zone recommendations given high consideration. On Club Challenge format, 
SMC proposes changes to COP in response to feedback that clubs and players prefer a
Condensed time frame, allowing evening games and double headers to be played. A platinum
Division is proposed, with increased prize money to be funded through a higher entry fee or
That   division ($1,000) the aim being to produce a stronger competition for the 'top end clubs,
Attracting the elite players through the increased prize money. An additional benefit of the
Platinum division will be an increased competitiveness and interest in Gold Division. Over the
Last few season gold division has been dominated by the 'elite clubs' and the additional division will remove the perception of no chance of winning against the! 'elite/professional' players.!
Designed to complement Pennant competition, not only to give those Pennant bowlers an
Additional opportunity but to also open up club representation to others.
11.3 MATTERS FOR CONSIDERATION
1 Future of Junior Bowls
J Rodis tabled concerns of future of junior bowls (and flow: on effect to general bowling membership), which is faced with a drastic reduction in numbers over past 10 years.
Councilors shared experiences, observations and suggestions, some of which are
(i) to cater for another age level eg 21 (between U:18s and U:25s).
(ii) to recruit (youth: dedicated) club volunteers.
(iii) to approach schools and involve parents eg in a coaching role.
(iv) reach juniors through grandparents.
(v) target Years 5:6 age group rather than Year 7s.

(vi) set a target of each club attracting 4 juniors in 3 years.
(vii) part of RBM role to recruit juniors.
(viii) Councilors to assist in encouraging clubs to attract juniors.
(vix) pick up juniors leaving other higher fee sports eg golf, cricket.
(x) use small bowls program and Active After School program (refer BNSWSDT).

2 Challenges identified
(i) takes a lot of work and no one wants to do it.
(ii) around 18 yo, juniors develop independence and develop other competing interests.
(iii) country juniors coming to city for work or study purposes are lost as metro clubs don’t.
particularly cater to this demographic
(iv) of 550 clubs there are 138 coaches – question of who the coaches are coaching. In fact, 267 clubs do not have coaches. It is a SCC initiative to establish coaches at those clubs currently without, with added aim of improving retention rate.

 11.4 Social Bowling Members 
Social bowling membership queries continue to plague office. BNSW is a sport run on the registration of bowlers. A person joining a club with the expectation of playing bowls needs to be registered. Introducing a social membership category guarantees the decline of bowls. Out of necessity, a fixed fee financial model will be introduced and clubs will be advised of the 2016-17 fee in next few weeks. This advance notice of fees will give clubs surety of what they need to raise to meet affiliation obligations. BA is also moving to fixed fee model and other states are likewise looking to implement. Hardship cases will continue to be considered upon application to Board. Disaffiliated clubs wishing to re-affiliate will be considered on a case by case basis.
12. MATCH/GREENS COMMITTEE REPORT – Tim Cunningham
2015 State Pennants

The 2015 State Pennants competition concluded last weekend with the playing of the State Finals. Two Zone 10 teams qualified for the finals of their respective grades; Dundas Sports in Grade 2 and Northmead in Grade 7. Dundas Sports were exceptionally unlucky, going down by just a single shot to powerhouse club Warilla. Whilst the Northmead final was not quite as close, considering the historical dominance of Country teams in the lower grades, it was an exceptional effort for a team from Sydney Metro to make the final. Well done both Clubs on a great 2015 season.
2015 Zone Championships

All but three of this year’s Zone Championships have been concluded, with just the Final of the State and Zone Triples and the playing of the CoCC Pairs and Singles left to complete season 2015. 

There were concerns that entries into these types of events had fallen dramatically this year, but a cursory research into Zone Championship records does not seem to support this assertion, with falls in entries received this year being less than or at worst, in line with, historical trends. A more comprehensive investigation into this matter will be conducted along with a review of the 2015 Season in the coming months (please refer Season Review Meeting as below). 

Changes in 2015 COP regarding the introduction of replacement players has been adhered to by all participants, with no side breaching this rule in the last three championships; however some clubs are not following suggested protocol in relation to the notifying of these changes to the Zone 10 Match Committee.  

Clubs are asked to ensure all changes to intended sides are conveyed to the Zone 10 Match Committee as soon as known so they can be ratified, draws can be altered, and venue Controlling Bodies can be apprised. In following this procedure, pressure on volunteer venue officials is somewhat relieved and disqualification of sides due to administrative errors or misinterpretation of COP can be avoided. 

State, President Reserve and Senior Singles
The finals were played at the Castle Hill Bowling Club, whose enthusiasm and efficiency in running this event continued the high level of excellence for Finals hosting in Zone 10 this year. The calibre of bowls played in the finals was of the highest quality, with all ultimate winners proving to be more than worthy of the title of Zone 10 Champions for 2015.

State Singles Winner: Mason Lewis (Merrylands); R/Up: Craig Maythers (Wenty Leagues)

Pres. Singles Winner: Michael Brown (Wenty Leagues); R/Up: Michael Mosley (Toongabbie)

Senior Singles Winner: Peter O’Connell (Carlingford); R/Up: Uwe Bendt (The Hills)

State, President Reserve and Senior Pairs

The Pairs finals were conducted at The Hills Club, who did nothing to tarnish their reputation as one of the more professional hosts in bowls, running a flawless finals series. All three finals saw dominate performances from eventual winners, all of whom are expected to do extremely well in the upcoming State Finals in October.

State Pairs Winners: Peter Williams & Neil Burkett (Merrylands)

President Pairs Winners: Roy Gledhill & Rick Marrins (Gladesville Sports)

Senior Pairs Winners: Paul Delves & Willi8am Daley (North Epping)

State and Zone Reserve Triples

Finals are to be played this weekend at Dundas Sports Club, with Live Scoring available on the Zone 10 App, Website and Facebook pages.

Mid-Week 5-a-side competition

Entries received into the 2015 Mid-Week 5-a-side competition exceeded expectation, with a record number of entries in the lower grades, which is a nice change to recent trends of diminishing participation. 

The competition got underway last week and due to this increase in entries an additional round is now being played, with the Finals at Brush Park being regressed one week to Wednesday 23rd September.

2015 Bowls NSW Rookies Competition
Entries into the 2015 Bowls NSW Rookie Singles and Pairs competitions have closed and draws will be published once entries received have been notified to the Zone Match Committee from Bowls NSW.

Both the Rookies Singles and Pairs will be hosted by West Pennant Hills Sports Club, with the Singles due to commence on Saturday 29th August.

2015 Season Review

The Zone 10 Match Committee is looking to conduct a 2015 season review early in November, at which clubs representatives will discuss all things relative to the running of Zone 10 Competitions. The outcome of this forum will form the basis under which Zone 10 will conduct competitions in 2016.

Clubs wishing to have any particular item of discussion added to the agenda are invited to email their suggestions to the Zone 10 Match Committee by the Tuesday 29th September 2015. A meeting time, place and agenda will then be forwarded to clubs shortly after.
Any substitutions please notify Zone Match Committee.
Zone10 Program will be out end of August.
13. SELECTION COMMITTEE REPORT
It has been a disappointing year in having games against other Zones, we had arranged games against Zone 12, Zone 15 and Zone 11 only to find the games had to be cancelled mainly due to lack of availability of the players sometimes by the other Zones and sometimes by our Zone. We also arranged to play trial game between Zone “A” and Zone “B” teams, which had to be cancelled.
Which has meant lack of match practise for both our senior and open team. We have selected the team for the State Inter-Zone Sides Championship, which is up on web. Can clubs please ensure the selected players have notified the Chairman of Selectors of their availability.

There will be a meeting/training for all select Zone players at NBC Sports Club for Friday the 28th of August from 6pm – 8pm.

14. UMPIRES COMMITTEE REPORT
The new accreditation system provides the opportunity for many bowlers to become involved in officiating as markers, measurers and umpires. To become an official at any level requires participation in modules of training and demonstrating a required level of competency. Officials at all levels are expected to develop, understand and perform relevant duties. Members of the Umpires Committee are available to participate and teach potential candidates the duties required to be involved in performing these roles.

Congratulations to the following umpires and measurers who decided to reaccredit:

Colin Carmichael – Brush Park

John Leek – Brush Park 

Robert Richardson – Brush Park

Rajinder Cheema – Merrylands 

Brian Swan – North Epping

Kenneth Byatt – Pennant  Hills
Ronald King – Pennant Hills

Don Yeates – Pennant Hills

William Carder – Rose Hill

Barrie Craig – Wentworthville Leagues

Frederick Nagle – Wentworthville Leagues

Measurers:

Terrance Clarke – Northmead

Michael Dennis – Northmead

Those interested in gaining accreditation as bowls officials should, in the first instance, speak to their Club Secretary or approach their Zone Umpires Committee.  We are now available to teach and examine candidates to achieve the necessary requirements.

Please contact Les Watkins on marajansumi@gmail.com or on 0412-999180.The Zone Umpires Committee meets quarterly. Markers, measurers and umpires are invited to attend the forthcoming meetings to be held on Thursday 13 August and Thursday 12 November at 7.00 p.m. in the Green Room at Rydalmere Central Bowling Club.

15. ACADEMY REPORT
Results of the 2015 Junior Championships, played at Warilla Club – 6th to 11th July, were as follows :-


Singles.

William Harkins (Northmead) won his section, undefeated. He was defeated  in the semi-final  by J. Taylor, Zone 16.


Fours.
M.Phillips (Merrylands) K. Breese (Merrylands) J. Peisley (Merrylands) & J. Walker (The Hills)

1 win, draw & loss- finished 2nd in Section – with Zone 2 taking out the section.


Pairs.
Jordan Peisley (Merrylands) and  Jack Walker (The Hills)

Had two wins and one loss, finishing 2nd in their Section, Zone 16 winning the Section.

Congratulations to our players – all played well,  against  strong competition.

Thanks to Ted Lean, who was in charge at Warilla.

N.S.W. Junior  7–A –Side Championships – Figtree Club. 22nd/23rd August, 2015..

Best wishes and success to our chosen team, comprising W. Harkins (Northmead), J. Walker (The Hills), K. Breese (Merrylands), R. Supala (Nth Ryde RSL) M. Phillips (Merrylands) 
J. Peisley (Merrylands) & C. Sinclair (Toongabbie)  Reserve – J.McShane  (Denistone Sports)

 

Zone 10   v.  Zone  12 -   Carlingford Club.  Sun.  30th  August, 2015.

Please refer  Zone web page for selections, details etc.

16. NEXT MEETING – MANAGEMENT MEETING

October  14th
17. MEETING CLOSED
�











